
RECOMMENDATION FROM CABINET ON 5 APRIL 2016

CAB144: URGENT BUSINESS - LATE ITEM - POLLING DISTRICT AND POLLING 
PLACE REVIEW

With the permission of the Chairman the item was accepted as a late item in order to ensure 
a polling station was available for the EU Referendum.

The Democratic Services Manager presented the Late Item on the Polling District and 
Polling Place Review as it this required to be updated for any changes in polling stations 
prior to any election being carried out.  

Following the announcement that the EU Referendum was to take place on 23 June 2016, 
the Polling Station at the Red Cross Hall in King’s Lynn was not available on this date, 
therefore the Polling Place Schedule was required to be updated to reflect that Kettlewell 
House would be used on this occasion.

Members requested that sufficient notification of the change and signage be arranged to 
ensure voters knew where the station was.

RECOMMENDED: That the Polling District and Place Review Schedule be adopted for 
the EU Referendum, and reverts back to the existing Schedule for future elections.


